
June 9, 2021 
 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on June 9, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Board members 
present were:  Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie Van Scoyoc.  Others present were:  
Attorney Andrew Herrold, April Rehbein, Steve & Carolyn Bupp, Kim Roberts, Steve Brenton, 
John & Scarlett Amspacher and Brandon Wright. 
 
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Carolyn Bupp is recording the meeting. 
 
Under public comment Carolyn Bupp stated that the ATV ordinance should not be rewritten for 
personal use of one person or organization.  She asked if the Board was considering a rewrite to 
accommodate the night race at the Hillclimb. Bob Gladfelter stated that is not the reason.  He feels 
the ordinance is not enforceable. 
 
Carolyn Bupp would also like to request that the Supervisors request the Zoning Hearing Board to 
re do the zoning hearing for Aaron Stoltzfus.  She feels the hearing should have been based on an 
appeal from the decision of the zoning officer.  Carolyn said Mr. Stoltzfus has admitted that he is 
building and selling shed.  He is loading and off loading on Roser Road.  How does the Township 
plan on regulating the 6 truck per week limit? 
 
Scarlett Amspacher stated that 20-50 tractor trailers pass her house on Krebs Road each day.  
Scarlett said that someone could get hit tragically on this road.  She said that this is a tragedy 
waiting to happen.  Bob will send a letter to PennDOT requesting a traffic study for Krebs Road 
to see if the weight and length of a vehicle can be restricted.   
 
Bob Gladfelter gave an update on the request for weight limit on Brenneman Road.  According to 
C S Davidson it is not common to have weight limits on dirt roads.  A geo technical engineer 
would need to be hired to conduct a study.  This would be very costly. There is no weight limit on 
the Brenneman Road bridge. 
 
The bills were presented to the Board. Bob made a motion to pay the bills, seconded the Charlie.  
The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 

April K Rehbein 
Secretary 

 


